Editorial 115

## **EDITORIAL**

This Year's Meeting of the Wilson Ornithological Club will be held on December 27 and 28, at Indianapolis, Indiana, in conjunction with the meetings of the American Association for the Advancement of Science. Details of the meeting will be carried in the Secretary's letter in the fall. Indianapolis is centrally located for our membership, and should draw a good attendance. It is not too soon to plan your part in the program. The Local Committee consists of Mr. Samuel E. Perkins III, Chairman, and Mrs. Percival Brooks Coffin, of Richmond. Mr. Grant Henderson, of Greensburg, Mr. Frank Johnson, of Fort Wayne, Mr. Ralph M. Kreiber, of Bedford, and Mr. Harold A. Zimmerman, of Muncie.

MR. RICHARD H. POUCH, of the National Association of Audubon Societies, (1775 Broadway, New York), desires to obtain the assistance of any one who may be in a position to band hawks or owls. Bands of the proper size will be furnished by Mr. Pough. Write to him for further information.

In the Wilson Bulletin for September, 1932, (p. 179), editorial comment was made on the remaining unpublished volumes of Ridgway's "Birds of North and Middle America". This called forth a letter from Dr. Alexander Wetmore which was published in the Wilson Bulletin for December, 1932 (p. 248). The last volume of the Ridgway series (No. VIII) was published in 1919, eighteen years ago. So far as we have heard the United States National Museum has never disavowed its intention of completing this series.